
 

 

  
Meeting 2011 April 11 

COUNCIL REPORT 

 
 

FINANCE AND CIVIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 
 
HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 
AND COUNCILLORS 
 
SUBJECT: NAMING THE JENNIFER ATCHISON ENVIRONMENTAL CENTRE 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 

1.      THAT  Council receive this report for information. 

2.      THAT  a copy of this report be sent to Mr. Alan James, Secretary, Stoney Creek 
Environment Committee, 7551 Kraft Crescent, Burnaby, BC  V5A 1Z4. 

 
REPORT 

 
Burnaby City Council, at its Closed meeting held on 2011 April 04, received a report from the 
Finance and Civic Development Committee proposing the naming of the portable building on the 
Stoney Creek Community School grounds as the “Jennifer Atchison Environmental Centre” in 
recognition of the contribution Ms. Atchison made to the community, especially in the 
restoration of the watershed. 
 
Ms. Jennifer Atchison (1938 – 2010) was a passionate Burnaby Streamkeeper, environmental 
advocate, and the heart of the Stoney Creek Environment Committee.  Ms. Atchison was 
instrumental in that group’s achievement in environmental restoration in the watershed in 
conjunction with many partners, including the City of Burnaby.   
 
Ms. Atchison received two awards – the City of Burnaby’s Environment Award for Community 
Stewardship in 2010, and a BC Achievement Award in 2008. 

This report is provided for public information. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Councillor D. Johnston 
Chair 
 
Councillor N. Volkow 
Vice Chair 
 
Councillor C. Jordan 
Member 

Copied to: City Manager 
Director Planning & Building 
Director Engineering 


